
 

  

St Peter’s Press 
 ‘Let Your Light Shine’ Matthew 5.16  
 

News from the heart of our school 

 

This week’s news…. 
 

We are flying through this term and the 

events are coming up thick and fast. The 

next two weeks have bank holiday 

Mondays as we have May bank holiday 

and we celebrate the coronation of King 

Charles III.  

Next week, I hope you all enjoy a shorter 

week with your families and friends (and 

we all hope for super weather so that we 

can all get outside on the Monday!) 

 

The week beginning 8th May is our KS2 

SATs week. Our Year 6 students will be 

sitting their tests Tuesday to Friday. The 

staff have been super at keeping things 

as normal as possible, managing 

expectations and keeping everyone 

calm. Although it is an important week 

for those students it is important for 

them to feel calm and ready-not at all 

worried or anxious. There will be a note 

coming out for those year 6 pupils 

regarding a breakfast and starting the 

day in school earlier and prepared.  

Your children have worked for years for 

this moment-not just the last few weeks 

and I have always been an advocate of 

doing your best! We will be encouraging 

our children to come in with a positive 

attitude and do their very best-no one 

can ask for anymore! 

 

Last night our incredible choir 

entertained the crowds at the Raunds 

Town Assembly. They were fabulous-our 

young stars shone and their light did 

shine very brightly! We performed two 

songs-and closed the Primary Phase part 

of the show. It was lovely to watch the 

young people perform with such 

enthusiasm and perfection. They were 

rightly praised by those that came to 

watch and the staff were all super proud!  

Thank you to those parents who came 

along and thank you to all members of 

staff who stayed to support!  

A big well done goes to Miss Whalley for 

her organisation of the choir-we rocked! 

There are some pictures from the show 

attached. 

 

A heads up-the trust has given kind 

permission for a school wellbeing dog to 

be introduced to the school community. 

Sky has worked with me for nearly three 

years-from a puppy. He has worked with 

children in different settings and he may 

be able to add a little difference to some 

pupils in our school. He won’t be here 

every day as he has other schools to 

work in and other pupils to support. 

He is a very kind and caring animal-who 

has been known to really support those 

pupils (and staff) who could benefit from 

the feel of fur!  

He is only used with pupils who we have 

checked with parents-to ensure 

permissions and allergies etc. however 

he will be introduced to all students so 



 

  

that they know who he is and can see 

how he is used.  

At all times he is supervised with the 

pupils and the young people are taught 

how to work with him too!  

He’s made a big difference to children in 

my last school and I think there are 

some children in our schools who could 

benefit from his nurture!  

 
 

See you at the gate, 

Mark Currell 

Executive Principal  

 

Next week’s 
dates…. 
W/B 1.5.2023 

Monday: BANK HOLIDAY-school is closed 

Tuesday:  

Wednesday: Pro-strike Fundraiser all day 

Thursday: Bikeability for year 4-bring your 

bikes!  

Friday: Year 5 swimming, Celebration 

Assembly  

 

Attendance. 
 

Whole 

School 

Present  

All Students 95.4%   

Registration 

Form 

Present  

St 

Christopher 

97.4% 

St George 95.2% 

St Andrew 94.4% 

St Martha 93.4% 

St Cecilia 94.2% 

St Mary 99.0% 

St David 93.4% 

St Patrick 96.1% 

 

This week in 
pictures…. 

 
 

 
 

 
St Peters represented at this week’s 
Value’s festival  



 

  

 
Year 4 learning Gospel on Glockenspiels 

 

 
Year 5 maths 

 

Pictures from the 
Town Assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

  

 
 
This week’s 
notices…. 
 

 

 

 
 


